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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 1976 ENVISIONED

Friday, July 1, marks the

1st year anniversary of Lane

Community College.
At the end of the first year of

operation the total enrollment

had reached 1484 day students
and 3758 Adult Evening students.

Staff rosters had reached a

A long range plan of projected facilities,
enrollment, and curriculum, spanning ten
years, recently developed by LCC Board
of Education and Administration was

accepted by the State Board of Education

in Salem Tuesday, June 28.

FARM EQUIPMENT SERVICE

total of 137 regular staff mem
bers and 160 part-time Adult
Education staff members.

One of the nev; programs that will be
offered Fall Term at LCC is the Farm

Eguipment Service Program. This course
was requested for Oregon by the farm
implement industry because of a serious

shortage of trained personnel in this field.

This will be a two-year program with
an Associate of Science degree awarded
upon completion. The summer between

the first and second year of the program
will be scheduled for supervised work
experience with a farm implement dealer
or serviceman. Staff members will assist

in placement on an entry job after comple
tion of this training.

Instructor for the new program will be
Mr. Paul Patrick, who recently completed
25 years in agricultural education. Mr.
Patrick comes to LCC from McMinnville

where he has been an instructor in agri
cultural courses. Farm Equipment Service
classes v;ill be held at 1504 West 2nd Street

in a building recently leased for that purpose.

HELLO THERE

Several new faces will appear on the
Eugene Campus July 1 when new adminis
trative personnel take over their duties for

the 1966-67 school year. Reporting on
Friday will be William Hein, Dean of
Instruction; William Mansell, Clerk-Con
troller; Keith Harker, Director of the
Library-Learning Resource Center; Joris
Johnson and Nile Williams, Coordinators
of Adult Education; and Robert Hamill,
Administrative Intern.

Some 30 additional and replacement
instructional staff members have been

hired for the 1966-67 school year.

STUDY SKILLS CENTER.

The LCC Study Skills Center is in opera
tion during Summer Session in Room 56
oh the Springfield Campus and is available
to all students, Mr. Donald Gabbert of

San Mateo, California, will serve as the
summer Director for the Center. Mr.

Gabbert is with the Special Education

Division, San Mateo Union High School.
Any student interested in improving basic
skills or developing learning techniques
should check with one of the counselors.

MEETINGS

Fac. Div.

Adv. Comm,
Rm. 12-b, 9:00 am

. Tues.,JuIy 5, 1966

Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
. V^ed. , July 6, 1966

Board of

Directors

LIFE IS ALWAYS DIFFICULT IN PROPORTION TO ITS INTENSITY AND REALITY

Edward H. Griggs

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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BUSINESS MOVINGCOUNSELORS AVAILABLE

June 30 was moving day on the Eugene
Campus for the LCC Business Office. The

9 members of the present staff worked all

day to move equipment and supplies to the
new location in Rooms 25 and 26 in order to

have the offices ready when new Business

Office personnel report on July 1.

Mr, V/illiam Cox, Dean of Administrative

Services, Mr. V/illiam Mansell, Clerk-

Controller, and Mr. Robert Ham.ill, Admini

strative Intern, will have offices in Room 2’5.

Office Manager Dena Malllris will be in room
26. Gall Tycer and Loraine Olsen will share

an adjacent office.
Office supplies will be dispensed at the

front desk in Room 25 by Judy DeForest.
The LCC Bookstore (Eugene Campus)

will move into the space next to the student

lounge area vacated by the Business Office.

Counselors will be on duty daily to assist
summer school students and help with pre
registration for next year from 8:00 am to
12:00 noon and from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm all
summer,

eith 3r campus.

Counselors will be available on

SUL/:MER ENROLLMENT

.\pproximately 800 students are enrolled
in'.CC Summer Session classes, Mr. G. R.

Blcomquist, Assistant Dean of Instruction,

reported today. Approximately 450 are

enrolled in Adult Evening programs, and
the remainder are in credit programs.
Summer Session will continue through
August 12 on campuses in Eugene, Florence,
Junction City, Oakridge, and Springfield.

AFTER 21 YEARS

Roger Houglum, Manager-Director of
KRVM since 1945, will leave that post

July 1 to devote full time to the position of
Chairman of the Electronics Division of

Lane Community College. He will also
serve as Director of Broadcasting, and will
have responsibility for developing the radio
and television facilities on the new LCC

COUNSELINGCENTER CHANGE

The Counseling Center on the Eugene
Campus is expanding. Addition of two new
counselors to the staff has necessitated

moving some offices to Room 13. Making
the move to the new location in the near

future will be Dean of Students I. S. Hakanson

Counselors William Wright and Wilbert
Bailey, Registrar Mable Kennedy, and
secretarial personnel.

Mr. Houglum is a member of thecampus.

Engineering Committee of the National
Association of Educa.tional Broadcasters

and the author of many magazine articles
dealing with radio and television in education.
He was a co-founder of station KERG in

Eugene.
KR-VM is owned and licensed to the

Eugene Public Schools and will be operated
next year by District #4.

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING (June 15)

Summary

1. Authorized development of $9. 9 million
bond issue which is scheduled for a

September 20, 1966, election.

2. Formally adopted the 1966-67Budget.

3. Awarded a bid for 2 additional mobile

classroom units, to be ready by
September 1, 1966 .

LIBRARY OPEN

The Library-Learning Resource Center
on the Springfield Campus will remain open
from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm, it was announced
recently. The new hours will remain in
effect for the duration of the LCC Summer

Session.

FEAR. ALWAYS SPRINGS FROM IGNORANCE

Emerson



m

THE TITAN

ROUNDUP

July 15, 1966

A NEWSLETTER FOR THE STAFF AND STUDENTS OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE, EUGENE, OREGON

NEW BOARD CHAIRMAN
BRISTOW HONORED

New Chairman for the Board of

Education for Lane Community College
for 1966-67 is Lyle Swetland who was
recently re-elected for a five-year term.
Mr. Swetland was elected Chairman at

the July 6 meeting, succeeding William
Bristow, Jr., to serve for the coming
year. Dr. Dean Webb was re-elected

to the position of Vice-Chairman.

At the same meeting William Mansell
was formally appointed Clerk-Controller
for the Board. William Cox, Dean of
Administration, and Dena Malliris, ^ . .u ^ ^ .. .
Business Office Manager, were appointed I ° Education for a five-year
Deputy Clerks for the 1966-67 school year. -

William Bristow, Jr., who has
served as Chairman of the Board of

Education since Lane Community Collegels
formation in 1964, was honored at the
July 6 Board meeting by fellow Board
members and LCC personnel.

Mr. Bristow was presented with a
plaque and a letter of commendation in

recognition of his outstanding service to
the College during his term as Board
Chairman.

Mr, Bristow was recently re-elected

BETHEL CAMPUS
SITE WORK PLANNED

The LCC Board of Education formally
accepted the site development plan for the
new Campus which was presented by
Mitchell and McArther, Landscape
Architects, at the July 6 Board meeting.
Grading for building sites and roads is
expected to take place this summer.

Latest addition to the list of Lane

Community College Campuses is the
i Bethel Elementary School building at

1000 Bethel Drive. The building has been
I leased for a two-year period, and will be
I used to house a program similar to that
( operating on the Springfield Campus.
I Facilities for approximately 500 students

are planned for the building.VISITING STUDENTS

18 Political Science students from the

University of Oregon attended the July 6
Board of Education meeting. This group
of students is studying local government.
They were accompanied by Daniel
Langmeyer, Political Science Instructor
at the University.

The same group visited the LCC
Eugene Campus July 15 and spent the morn
ing discussing LCC administrative pro
cedures and touring the College facilities.

DEANS CONVENE

William Hein, LCC Dean of Instruc- .
tion; G. R. Bloomquist, Assistant Dean of
Instruction; and William Cox, Dean of
Administration, attended a meeting of
Deans of Instruction of Oregon Community
Colleges in Coos Bay Friday, July 15.
The all-day meeting was held on the
Southwestern Community College Campus.

MEETINGS

Cabinet

Meeting .
Board of

Education .

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
. . . Tues., July 19
Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
. . . .Wed., July20

OUR TRUE NATIONALITY IS MANKIND
H. G. Wells

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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Pages_to Pursue ADULT EDUCATION

Six new Adult Education classes have

been started within the last 2 weeks

Mr. C. S. Obitz, Dean of Adult Education,
reported recently. On the Eugene Campus
classes in Bookkeeping and Machine Shop
are being offered. These classes meet
twice a week.

Beginning Bishop Sewing I and a combina
tion Business class offering Typing and
Shorthand are also meeting twice a week
at Hamlin Jr. High School in Springfield.

A Typing class is meeting 5 evenings
a week at Pleasant Hill.

Future Adult Education classes will be

initiated as a demand is noted for them.

**THE KU KLUX KLAN**

William Pierce Randall

The story of the Ku Klux KLan as a

historical curiosity, and as a record

of violence connected with that history.

MATH CONFERENCE COVERED

Lee Halberg, LCC Math Instructor,
attended the northwest conference of the

National Mathematics Association in

Victoria, British Columbia, June 17 - 18.
He reports that rapid growth of community
colleges is causing the four-year colleges
and universities to consider possible
curriculum changes in the future.

Mr. Halberg was appointed to serve
on a committee to develop the Junior
College program sections for future con
ferences of the National Council of

Teachers of Mathematics and the Mathe

matical Association of America.

REMINDER

Students and Staff are reminded that

coffee and cold drinks spill easily.
PLEASE DO NOT CARRY REFRESHMENTS

THROUGH THE HALLS. Thank you.

NEW SUMMER. CLASSES

Three new Summer Session classes

will start July 18 at Lane Community
College and continue through August 12.
Gerald Rasmussen, Chairman of the LCC
Social Science Division, reported that
second sequence classes in Sociology,
Economics, and US History will be given
on the Springfield Campus. These courses
will carry 3 credit hours each. Tuition
will be $6. 00 per credit hour for each
class.

FORESTER: Timber operations;
private company; north central part of
the State,

running, timber marking, road layout.
Mature, 25-35; able to get along with
people; initiative required. Salary
commensurate with experience. Contact
Ralph Burns, Placement Center, Eugene
Campus.

Contract supervision, line

Instructors will be Lloyd Klemke,
Sociology; Gordon Wehner, Economics;
and Gerald Rasmussen, US History.

Interested students may register at
the Counseling Center, Eugene Campus,
before July 18.

NO ARMY CAN WITHSTAND THE STRENGTH OF AN IDEA WHOSE TIME HAS COME

Victor Hugo
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WORKING AUTHORS PAINT-UP- CLEAN-UP

Ralph Burns, Counselor and Place
ment Coordinator for Lane Community
College; and Pauline Dixon, Counselor,
are compiling a Guidance Programs hand
book in cooperation with the State Depart
ment of Education. The handbook will be

liberally illustrated.
It is planned that the handbook will

be distributed nationally upon request for
use by School Administrators, School
Boards, Counselors, and students.

Three faculty members are taking
a busman's holiday this summer by serv
ing as directors of work crews made up
of LCC students who are employed by the
College under the summer Work-Study
Program. Darwin McCarroU, Electronics;
Patrick Grant, Appliance Repair; and Lee
Trippek, Electronics, have charge of the
crews which are doing clean up and re
pair work on the LCC campuses.

In the Automotive Department the
crews have completed a grease pit, poured
a concrete ramp, and painted walls,

benches, and motor stands. They have
also painted and steam cleaned in the
Aircraft Department, Machine Shop, and
Diesel Shop.

LCC HONORED

The Jiffy Air Tool Corporation,

Gardena^ California, has selected Lane
Community College as the first recipient
of an award in their Educational Gift pro
gram. Mr. Bill Pettit, Sales Manager
in the Jiffy Automotive Division, made
the presentation of a complete Jiffy Air
Tool Kit to the Body and Fender Depart
ment of LCC on July 15 when he visited
the Eugene Campus and took pictures of
the Shop area. Value of the Tool Kit is
$98. 00.

Groundwork includes roto-tilling
and planting flowers around all the mobile
classrooms and the corner grounds at
Cheshire and Monroe Streets, and haul

ing 60 yards of loam from the river.
They have placed 30 painted park

ing logs around parking areas on the
Springfield Campus.

The crews are currently working
at the Bethel Campus preparing the
building for painting in the near future.

UCLA INSTITUTE

Fern Mundell and Mildred Wilson,
instructors in the LCC Basic Education

Program, will leave Eugene Saturday,
July 30, to attend a one-month institute
at UCLA. The Teacher Training Institute
for Adult Basic Education is offered by the
US Office of Education and is designed to
prepare teachers in the latest techniques

in working with under-educated adults.

MEETINGS

Room 6-b, 9:00 am
.... Tues., Aug. 2

Siuslaw High School
8:00 pm

Wed., Aug. 3

Cabinet

Meeting .

Board of

Education

Meeting .

GENIUS DOES WHAT IT MUST. TALENT DOES WHAT IT CAN.

Bulwer-L5kton

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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STUDENT STORE
P_a_gj_s_ ^o_ _P u r

* *THE HUMAN COMEDY**

William Soroyan

Students will be able to purchase
texts for Liberal Arts courses on the

Springfield Campus this year, making it
unnecessary for students to travel to

Eugene for books. Texts for courses

offered on the Eugene and Bethel Campuses
will be carried at the main Bookstore on

the Eugene Campus.

Miss Ada Zinser, Bookstore Manager,
reports the Eugene Bookstore will also carry
materials for the Fine Arts courses as well

as general school supplies.

This book is about an American

family in the San Joaquin valley
during World War II.

PRE COLLEGE COURSES

Classes in Writing and Mathematics
especially geared to the needs of students
entering college this fall will be offered
by the Adult Education Department of
LCC- beginning August 1. Classes will
be held twice a week from 7:00 - 10:00

in the evening, and are tentatively
scheduled for Mondays and Thursdays.
Cost will be $12. 00 ^us book rental fee.

Additional information regarding
these classes is available through the
Office of the Dean of Adult Education at

Lane Community College, Eugene Campus.

LCC WOMEN'S DAY

Plans are underway for a Women's
Day on Campus sponsored by LCC which
will be held Friday, October 7, at the
Eugene Elk's Club. The all-day meetV.j
ing is expected to draw about 200 women
from the area as participants.

Purpose of the conference is to

discuss vocational opportunities in the
surrounding communities and to acquaint
the attending women with themany programs ’
offered at LCC.AUGUST GRADS

Certificates of Completion will be
awarded August 1 to 21 members of the
Office Occupations class by MDTA
Director Robert Marshall. Instructors

for the program are Maurine Bayes,
Mary Merrill, and Rosemary Grant.

EARLY BIRDS HAVE CHOICE

Latest figures from the Office of
the Dean of Students show 55 students com

pletely registered for Fall Term classes and
about 450 in the registration process.
Registrations so far have been almost evenly
divided between Liberal Arts courses,
Vocational-Technical courses, and
Practical Nursing.

\

JOB OF THE WEEK

Now open: 2 permanent positions
as chainmen on surveying crews.
One is in western Oregon; the
other in this area. Salary is open
in both cases. Please contact

Ralph Burns, Placement Center,
Eugene Campus, 200 North Monroe

Street, Eugene; or call 342-4931,
Ext. 42.

100% STUDENTS

Ellene Godlsmith, Chairman of the
Nursing and Home Economics Division at
LCC, reports there has been no loss in

enrollment of the Practical Nursing students
who started the course in June. This is the
first PN class in some time which has not

had some members drop out during the first
weeks of the course.
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WORKING AUTHORS PAINT-UP - CLEAN-UP
Ralph Burns, Counselor and Place

ment Coordinator for Lane Community
College; and Pauline Dixon, Counselor, |
are compiling a Guidance Programs hand- !
book in cooperation with the State Depart
ment of Education. The handbook will be

liberally illustrated.
It is planned that the handbook will

be distributed nationally upon request for
use by School Administrators, School
Boards, Counselors, and students.

Three faculty members are taking
a busman's holiday this summer by serv
ing as directors of work crews made up
of LCC students who are employed by the
College under the summer Work-Study

I Program. Darwin McCarroU, Electronics;
I Patrick Grant, Appliance Repair; and Lee

Trippett, Electronics, have charge of the
\ crews which are doing clean up and re-
I pair work on the LCC campuses.

In the. Automotive Department the
I crews have completed a grease pit, poured
1 a concrete ramp, and painted walls,
[ benches, and motor stands. They have
j also painted and steam cleaned in the

i Aircraft Department, Machine Shop, and
Diesel ^op.

LCC HONORED

The Jiffy Air Tool Corporation,
Gardena^ California, has selected Lane

^ Community College as the first recipient
of an award in their Educational Gift pro
gram. Mr. Bill Pettit, Sales Manager
in the Jiffy Automotive Division, made
the presentation of a complete Jiffy Air
Tool Kit to the Body and Fender Depart
ment of LCC on July 15 when he visited
the Eugene Campus and took pictures of
the Shop area. Value of the Tool Kit is
$98. 00.

Ground work includes roto-tilling
and planting flowers around all the mobile
classrooms and the corner grounds at
Cheshire and Monroe Streets, and haul
ing 60 yards of loam from the river.

They have placed 30 painted park
ing logs around parking areas on the
Springfield Campus.

The crews are currently working
at the Bethel Campus preparing the
building for painting in the near future.

UCLA INSTITUTE

Fern Mundell and Mildred Wilson,
instructors in the LCC Basic Education

Program, will leave Eugene Saturday,
July 30, to attend a one-month institute
at UCLA, The Teacher Training Institute
for Adult Basic Education is offered by the
US Office of Education and is designed to
prepare teachers in the latest techniques
in working with under-educated adults.

MEETINGS

Room 6-b, 9:00 am

.... Tues., Aug. 2

Siuslaw High School
8:00 pm

Wed., Aug. 3

Cabinet

Meeting .

Board of

Education

Meeting .

GENIUS DOES WHAT IT MUST. TALENT DOES WHAT IT CAN.

Bulwer-Lytton

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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STUDENT STORE
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**THE HUMAN COMEDY**

William Soroyan

Students will be able to purchase
texts for Liberal Arts courses on the

Springfield Campus this year, making it
unnecessary for students to travel to

Eugene for books. Texts for courses

offered on the Eugene and Bethel Campuses
will be carried at the main Bookstore on

the Eugene Campus.

Miss Ada Zinser, Bookstore Manager,
reports the Eugene Bookstore will also carry
materials for the Fine Arts courses as well

as general school supplies.

This book is about an American

family in the San Joaquin valley

during World War II.

PRE COLLEGE COURSES

Classes in Writing and Mathematics
especially geared to the needs of students 1
entering college this fall will be offered \
by the Adult Education Department of |
LCC beginning August 1. Classes will

be held twice a week from 7:00 - 10:00 |
in the evening, and are tentatively
scheduled for Mondays and Thursdays.
Cost will be $12. 00 plus book rental fee.

Additional information regarding
these classes is available through the
Office of the Dean of Adult Education at

Lane Community College, Eugene CampusJ

LCC WOMEN'S DAY

Plans are underway for a Women's
Day on Campus sponsored by LCC which
will be held Friday, October 7, at the
Eugene Elk's Club. The all-day meet
ing is expected to draw about 200 women
from the area as participants.

Purpose of the conference is to
discuss vocational opportunities ;n the
surrounding communities and to acquaint
the attending women with themany programs
offered at LCC.

i
i

AUGUST GRADS

Certificates of Completion will be
awarded August 1 to 21 members of the
Office Occupations class by META
Director Robert Marshall. Instructors

for the program are Maurine Bayes,
Mary Merrill, and Rosemary Grant.

EARLY BIRDS HAVE CHOICE

Latest figures from the Office of
the Dean of Students show 55 students com

pletely registered for Fall Term classes and
about 450 in the registration process.
Registrations so far have been almost evenly
divided between Liberal Arts courses,
Vocational-Technical courses, and
Practical Nursing.

i

JOB OF THE WEEK

Now open: 2 permanent positions
as chainmen on surveying crews.
One is in western Oregon; the
other in this area. Salary is open
in both cases. Please contact

Ralph Burns, Placement Center,
Eugene Campus, 200 North Monrae
Street, Eugene; or call 342-4931,
Ext. 42.

100% STUDENTS

Ellene Goldsmith, Chairman of the
Nursing and Home Economics Division at
LCC, reports there has been no loss in

enrollment of the Practical Nursing students
who started the course in June. This is the

first PN class in some time which has not-*^

had some members drop out during the fir...
weeks of the course.

I

I


